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Friday 7th September 2018 

Dear Parents, Carers, Children and Governors, 

 

Staff Training Day -  Our staff came back to work last Monday for a training day. In the morning all 
staff were trained for 3 hours in First Aid including how to use the defibrillator which is in the church car 
park, how to deal with choking and CPR.  In the afternoon we had 2 hours of PE training.  
 

New members of staff :  We welcome this term four new members of staff – Miss Goodrick in Year 5, 
Miss McKelvie in Year 3; Mrs Davies in Year 2 and Mr Abrahart also joins us in a new post of IT Apprentice 
– support Computing lessons across the school and helping to maintain our website and Twitter account.    
 

Our Lady’s Birthday  ~ Today  we celebrated Our Lady’s birthday and the start of a new school year 
with mass in church. It was a lovely celebration where each class made a birthday card for Mary, who is our 

school’s patron saint.   
 

Year 4 swimming  - The Y4 class will start their swimming programme on Monday 
afternoons starting next week. The children need a swimming hat – these are available from 
the office - £1 each.  

Message from PTA 
Our first event of the year has been confirmed, as usual we need your help! Please 
let the office know if you can help or comment on the Facebook post. 
Book fair from Wed 19th September until Fri 21st September, each day after 
school. 

Please help raise money for the children to enjoy brand new books in school. 
Can you spare 1 hour to help at the book fair this year? Your Children are welcome to help too! Set up of 
fair at 3pm each day, just inform your child's class teacher and they will arrange for your child to come to 
the school hall where the book fair is being held. 
Without your help we cannot hold events like this. 
Find us on Facebook    https://www.facebook.com/groups/OurLadyOfTheAssumptionPTA 

 

Mass –     The first mass of the school year took place today to celebrate Our Lady’s 
Birthday.  Tuesday 11th September 9.15am mass is led by Year 4.  

 

We hope everyone had a great summer break. 
 

It was lovely to see the children looking smart in their school uniform 
and returning with lots of stories about what they had done and 
where they had been during the holiday.  
 

This week we welcomed our new Reception children into our school – they have settled in very well and 
we hope they have many happy years at Our Lady’s.   
 

We look forward to a fantastic year ahead for everyone associated with our school.  



 

 

Breakfast Bagels - From next Monday 10th September we will be offering free buttered bagels on both 
KS1 and KS2 playgrounds. The bagels will be prepared in the school kitchen by Sue our cook and put into 
thermal boxes ready for distribution at 8.40am.   
 

Bishop Ullathorne Secondary School - Parents and children in our primary school are warmly 
invited to Bishop Ullathorne Catholic Secondary School’s Open Evening on Thursday 20th 
September from 6.00 pm to 8.00 pm.  The Headteacher will give a presentation at 6.00 pm and 7.00pm 
in the main hall.  The school’s Open Morning is the following day on Friday 21st September from 
9.15 am to 11.00 am. Please take advantage of this opportunity to visit our partner secondary 
school so that you can meet students and staff and have a flavour of their work.  
 

Year 6 / 7 Mass -  Along with other Year 6 children from Catholic primary schools, our Year 6 children 
will be attending a special mass at St Thomas More Church next Friday morning. They will also get the 
chance to say hello to the Bishop Ullathorne Year 7 children who left here in July.  
 
Y4 Romans Launch Day-  Next Friday 14th September our Y4 children are invited to dress up in 
togas or as Roman soldiers, or anything connected with the Roman Empire.  
 
 

Labelling of clothes - Please remember to put your child’s name on all their school uniform - including 
their PE kit and pumps.  Thank you  
 
 
 
Mrs Kate Connelly   
Headteacher  


